
 

 

Notice of Intent to Adopt  
Negative Declaration   

Siskiyou County 2021 Regional Transportation Plan 
  

Notice is given that the project of the 2021 Siskiyou County Regional Transportation Plan will not have 
a significant adverse effect on the environment.   
 
Background:  
The proposed project is the adoption and implementation of the 2021 Siskiyou County Regional 
Transportation Plan (RTP). The Siskiyou County Local Transportation Commission (SCLTC), as the 
designated Regional Transportation Planning Agency (RTPA), is required by State law to prepare the RTP 
and transmit it to the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) every five years. The RTP is 
required to be developed as per State legislation, Government Code §65080 et seq. of Chapter 2.5. The 
last full Siskiyou County RTP update was adopted in 2016.  

Project Description:  
The 2021 Siskiyou County Regional Transportation Plan will serve as the planning blueprint to guide 
transportation investments in the county involving local, State, and Federal funding over the next 20 
years. The project area consists of the entire County of Siskiyou. Each project identified in the 2021 RTP 
contributes to system preservation, safety, and/or multimodal enhancements. This RTP focuses on 
developing a coordinated and balanced multimodal regional transportation system that is financially 
constrained to the revenues anticipated over the life of the plan (2041).  

Document Access and Review Timeline:  
The Draft Regional Transportation Plan and Environmental Document may be accessed for inspection 
and review at the Local Transportation Commission website: 
https://www.siskiyoutransportation.com/rtp.  

The review period for this document is from June 25, 2021 through July 27, 2021. Written or emailed 
comments concerning this document will be accepted through the last day of the review period. 
Written comments may be mailed to 190 Greenhorn Road, Yreka, CA 96097. Digital comments may be 
emailed to jeff@siskiyoutransportation.com. 

Meeting Information:  
A recorded presentation regarding the Draft Regional Transportation Plan and associated Environmental 
Document may be accessed through the Siskiyou County Local Transportation Commission website at 
https://www.siskiyoutransportation.com/rtp through July 27, 2021.  
A public hearing will be held during a Siskiyou County Local Transportation Commission meeting on August 
10th, 2021 at 3:00 PM, where the Regional Transportation Plan and Environmental Document are proposed 
to be adopted. The meeting will be held via the online platform Zoom. Meeting access may be found at 
the Commission website at https://www.siskiyoutransportation.com/meetings.  
  
For further information, please contact Jeff Schwein, Executive Director of the Siskiyou County Local 
Transportation Commission through the following methods:   
Phone: (530) 895-1109 
Email: jeff@siskiyoutransportation.com 
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